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Dear Platelet Champions, 
Welcome to the 10th Edition of the Platelet Champions News Letter.  This issue covers the final Top Tip No 10: Sharing practice with colleagues in other hospitals and 
celebrating success! 
Well done to all the hospitals that have taken the Top Ten tips into their laboratories and clinical areas and have made headway in improving platelet stock management.  It is clear 
from the reduction in the number of total platelet issues in London, that the efforts that have been made by hospitals to work on their platelet usage and wastage has seen the 
overall decrease in platelet issues. This goal was set out by the founding LoPAG group and at the end of our ‘TOP TEN’ series is a perfect high note to finish this journey!  
This last top ten tip recaps and shares parts of the journey that hospitals have been through to achieve this great success.  
On behalf of NHSBT and LoPAG, I would like to thank all of our platelet champions and enthusiasts for working so hard to achieve this great milestone! 

Kelly Nwankiti – Chair of LoPAG 

Over the years hospital transfusion 
practitioners and laboratory staff have 

sent us case studies, examples of good 
practice and changes that they have 

made to improve the use of platelets – 
here are just a few of them. 

LoPAG is always interested in what 
hospitals are doing to improve use, 

reduce waste and better platelet usage. 
If you have something that you can 

share with us, we want to know! 
Please send your stories and case 

studies to 

Katharine.Maynard@nhsbt.nhs.uk 
or Selma.Turkovic@nhsbt.nhs.uk

Or  
 

Platelet Champion’s Day 
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Celebrate 
your hard 

work! 

          

The Top Tips to reduce platelet usage and wastage have been a pivotal part of the LoPAG working group. Please continue to use these to educate staff and 

users surrounding transfusion and management of platelets.  Sharing practice is a pivotal part of the process and we encourage our members to do this 

wherever possible. Celebrate your successes and do not forget to congratulate each other.  

! 

Top Ten Tips 
Sometimes stocking platelets 
can lead to waste – consider 

reducing stock levels or 
sticking different ABO groups 

too reflect clinical need 

Sharing is caring! 
Consider sharing 

platelets within joint 
organisations – this is 

now happening at some 
larger trusts! 

GSTT reduced their 
wastage by shortening 

the dereservation 
period of platelets! 

Single unit platelet 
prophylaxis platelet 
transfusion is well 

documented in BSH 
guidelines 

King’s reported that tips 
5 and 6 helped to 

reduce the amount of A 
negative stock holding! 

Consider building this in to 
the vetting systems used in 

the laboratory and making it 
part of your hospital 

guidelines. 

Timely platelet counts 
are an essential step in 
the platelet transfusion 

process 



Please send feedback/ case studies/ comments to Katharine.Maynard@nhsbt.nhs.uk or Selma.Turkovic@nhsbt.nhs.uk 
To view all our previous newsletters and find out more details of the top tips please visit:   
https://www.transfusionguidelines.org/uk-transfusion-committees/regional-transfusion-committees/london/rtc-business/rtc-working-groups  
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 

Continuing the Platelet Champions 

Journey … 

Where to next? 
As LoPAG has now completed the ‘TOP TEN 
TIPS’ news addition, we are now looking for 
new topics to cover in our editions. As we 
like to keep the newsletter relevant to our 

readers, we are interested in what YOU want 
to hear about! 

Please send your thoughts and feedback to: 
Katharine.Maynard@nhsbt.nhs.uk or 

Selma.Turkovic@nhsbt.nhs.uk  
 

NHSBT Platelet resources 
available to you There is still so much work to be 

done and successes to achieve! 
 

Please continue to look at the A 
and AB negative platelet use at 
your hospitals and the ordering 

of special requirements e.g. CMV 
negative and HT negative 

platelets. These issues are still 
high on the LoPAG agenda and 

we are working together to 
reduce the amount of A and AB 

negative platelets being used 
inappropriately.  LoPAG is happy 
to support you and systems like 

VANESA are excellent at 
providing data for audit.  

Future events 
We will be looking to hold several education 
events in the coming year. From a platelet 

education day aimed at clinical staff, to a BMS 
empowerment session based on platelets 

there should be something for everyone. Keep 
an eye out for communications regarding this 

in the next few months……… 

NHSBT platelet resources are available at: http://nhsbt-cms-
prod.azurewebsites.net/patient-services/patient-blood-
management/platelet-resources/ 
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